

08th July 2025

Dear Parents and Guardians of the students of the 10th Generation,

Cc to NCs.

This is a copy of the letter I sent to the students of the 10th generation this morning, following the release of their IB results on Sunday.

Dear 10th Generation,

Cc to your Parents, Guardians and National Committees,

On Sunday, you received your final IB grades. For most of you, your overall result aligned closely with your triangle of grades from March, your Mock results, and your final predictions, a testament to your consistency and effort throughout the year. Congratulations!!

As is often the case in systems where much (though not all) emphasis is placed on highstakes final exams, some of you thrived under that pressure, while others found it more challenging. This does not make you a better or worse person. Grades, as we have said on so many occasions, do not define you. A few students achieved remarkable improvements; others saw a dip that, in my view, doesn't fully reflect their academic ability or intellectual growth.

Emmett and Carina have shared how you can explore re-marks or re-takes, should you wish. Your teachers will also be closely reviewing component grades in the coming days to identify any anomalies. I'll also say this: for subjects that rely on nuance and creativity, the IB's attempt at 'objective' grading can sometimes fall short.

Since its founding in 2014, RBC, both as a community and an institution, has held itself to high academic standards while prioritizing human attitudes and values. The 10th Generation has upheld that tradition. Your IB results reflect solid academic performance, even without taking into account the extraordinary diversity of your linguistic and schooling backgrounds.

One of the great features of UWC and RBC is that we have students from a wide range of academic backgrounds, and that we do not have a system of ranking students based on academic achievements. Whether you were a student consistently aiming for (or achieving) top marks or whether you were working hard aiming to reach a passing grade, we are proud of each and every one of you and also of what you have accomplished

© UWC ROBERT BOSCH COLLEGE

together as the 10th Generation. You have journeyed through this experience side by side, learning to live, lead, and grow within a uniquely diverse community. While no UWC journey is ever perfect, you have shown remarkable resilience and openness. Supported by a community that believes deeply in shared humanity and high ideals, you have built understanding, empathy, and common ground across lines that so often divide. That is rare, and it is powerful.

As you now look ahead, my hope is that you carry not only the academic skills you've earned, but a deep and enduring commitment to the UWC mission and values. Let the experiences you've shared here shape how you engage with the world: with courage, empathy, and responsibility. Whether you find yourself in positions of influence or moments of quiet service, may you continue to build bridges, challenge injustice, and nurture the dignity of others. And now, as new Alumni, your journey with UWC doesn't end here — in many ways, it's just beginning - as Iva, our new Alumni Engagement Coordinator, states in her message to you all below.

With best wishes and heartfelt congratulations to you all,

Helen White

A short message from Iva, the new Alumni Engagement Coordinator: The UWC journey does not end with graduation, leaving campus, or receiving your IB grades (whatever they may look like today). Whether you are celebrating or feeling disappointed, remember: your grades do not define your worth or your UWC journey. In fact, it truly begins now. The past two years were a time of growth, challenge, and discovery, surrounded by a community that cared for you and inspired you to live with purpose. As you head into the "real world," it's time to bring UWC values with you, even in small, everyday ways, at your own place and pace. We know it might sound big or even scary, but you are not alone. You now join a global UWC alumni community of 85,000+ changemakers, ready to support and inspire you. You can find many on the UWC Hub, where you can stay connected with UWC alumni from all schools and colleges as well as with the RBC community in our RBC group, a UWC-only space. You are also warmly invited to join the RBC alumni Facebook group. As you continue your journey, consider how you can give back when you feel ready, with your time, your talent, or your treasure. Giving back can mean many things, from staying in touch to sharing your story or helping others navigate their paths. But it's also perfectly okay to take a break now, to breathe, rest, and reach out when you are ready. We will be here. Your RBC family and the UWC movement are yours for life. Welcome to the UWC alumni world!